THE CITY OF PROVIDENCE

STATE OF BHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS

RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL

No. 323

Approved April 11, 1979

RESOLVED, That the Director of the Department of
Planning and Urban Development is requested to submit a
status report of the Traffic Signal Light to be located
at the intersection of Broadway and Tobey Street to the

City Council.

IN CITY COUNCIL APPROVED
APR 5 1979
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STANLEY P. BLACHER
“ Ghairman

JOHN RAO, |R.
Vice Chairman

ROBERT J. BEVILACQUA
FREDRICK LIPPITT
suxxsacponx Joseph Mollicone PROVIDENCE REDEVELOPMENT AGENCY
EDWARD W. XAVIER

LAURENCE K. FLYNN

STANLEY BERNSTEIN
Executive Director
and Secretary

MAYOR VINCENT A. CIANCI, JR.
Ex-Officio

April 4, 1979

Ms. Rose M. Mendonca
City Clerk

City Clerk's Office
City Hall .
Providence, RI 02903

Re: Traffic Signalization System - Broadway & Tobey Streets
Dear Ms. Mendonca:

You informed me at an earlier date that you would be formally requesting
‘a report on the above referred to matter.

To expedite your response, I am attaching hereto a status report on the

matter.
Sincerely yours,
Executive Director
Attachment:
SB:MJD

40 FOUNTAIN ST. ¢« PROVIDENCE ¢ RHODE ISLAND e 02903 ¢ TELEPHONE 401-831-6550



MEMORANDUM
TO : Stanley Bernstein, Director

Vincent F. Porrazzo, Project Supervisor
FROM : John S. Kowalik, Supervisor of Engineering

RE H Traffic Signalization System - Broadway and Tobey Street
Status Report

DATE : April 3, 1979

On December 26, 1978 the Board of Contract and Supply awarded the contract
for the above project to the Coken Company, Inc. subject to the approval by the
City Council of the West Broadway Plan Amendment.

Subsequently the Council approved the amendment and an Agreement was
executed between the Coken Company and the Agency on January 9, 1379. On
January 18, 1979 a letter was forwarded to the Coken Company with a Notice to
Proceed with construction on February 5, 1979.

Unusual problems and delays were encountered in processing shop drawings
for approval. Approved shop drawings were eventually submitted to the contractor
on March 16, 1979. The Coken Company has since notified us that delivery of
materials will take from six (6) to eight (8) weeks and on receipt of the materials
construction will begin,

It would appear at this time, that with no further delays, the project should
be completed on or about June 15, 1979.



